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PCS WEEKLY 

Urgent News General News 

Psalter Selection: Please practice the program songs that 

are listed in the classroom memos. 

 

Geography Bee:  Our preliminary classroom 

competition for grades 4-9 was held this afternoon. The 

winners will be announced next week. 

 

Student Council Candy/Snack sale:  Student council will 

have a candy sale next Friday, December 13, during the 

morning recess. 

   

Christmas Program: The Christmas program will be held 

at Second Reformed Church on Wednesday, December 

18, at 7:00 p.m.  Second Reformed Church is located at 

2323 Stadium Drive.  Please make note of the change of 

venue and the change in the date.  Please share this with 

family members, grandparents, and friends.   

 

Junior High Christmas Caroling and Senior Visits: The 

junior high students hope to visit some of our elderly 

friends on Friday, December 20, from 10:00–11:00.  Also, 

they hope to spend some time caroling at a nursing 

home at 1:00 p.m.  We are looking for drivers for both 

activities.  Please call the PCS office or email the office if 

you are willing to help out. 

 

 

 
  

  
 

 

 

Hot Lunch: We will have a surprise hot lunch on Friday, 

December 13. 

 

Student Council Hot Lunch:  There will be a student 

council pizza hot lunch on Wednesday, December 11.  

The cost is $2.00 and $1.00 for seconds. 

 

Second Semester Hot Lunch List: Second semester order 

forms for hot lunch have been sent home with your 

children. They are also attached to the end of this memo.  

The price for a meal will be $2.00. Please return forms 

and payment to the office by Friday, December 13.  If 

you are unable to make full payment by the due date, 

please return the completed form anyway, and call 

Florentien Blok (372- 1464). 

 

Parents United Fundraiser:  Please dine at Panera on 

West Main Street or Westnedge on Wednesday, 

December 11 from 4:00-8:00 p.m.  Twenty percent of 

the sales will profit Parents United.  You must show the 

flyer or an electronic version of it in order to benefit 

Parents United.  The flyer for each location is attached. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kalamazoo Candle Fundraiser:  Thank you to all who purchased candles from the Kalamazoo Candle 

Company.  Parents United made a profit of $373.20. Thank you, Mandy Schipper, for heading this up again!  

 

Christmas Vacation: Christmas vacation will begin on Monday, December 23.  School resumes on January 6, 

2020. If you need to get in contact with school personnel, please call Tom at (616)-644-2661 or email the 

school at pcs.office78@gmail.com.  

 

Indoor/Outdoor Shoes Reminder: In order to keep the classrooms and hallways clean during the wet and 

muddy season, we would ask that students keep an “indoor” pair of shoes to change into at school.  They can 

wear boots outside and tennis or dress shoes inside. Please make sure they do not make black marks on the 

floor before you bring them to school.  Thank you. 

 

All this the Lord willing, and we live. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General News Continued 


